Sponsor Statement

House Bill 188: Taxation on Moist Snuff Tobacco

(CS HB 188 (HSS) version 0714\N)
It is the Sponsor’s intention that this bill will have two results: 

· Provides a disincentive for Alaskans (particularly young Alaskans) to start using moist snuff tobacco products; and 
· Increases the amount of tax on such products collected by the State. 

Currently in state law, cigarettes are taxed at 10 cents per cigarette ($2 a pack) and all other tobacco products (OTP) are taxed ad valorem at 75% of their wholesale price.  Moist snuff tobacco (more commonly called “dipping tobacco”) presently falls under the OTP tax regime.  

HB 188 distinguishes between two types of moist snuff tobacco (MST): spitless MST and all other MST.  The former are light-weight products that come in teabag-like pouches and obviate the need for expectoration.  HB 188 taxes these dangerous new light-weight products that are being targeted towards youth at 100% ad valorem.   All other MST will be taxed on a weight-based system of $1.88 per ounce.  All other OTPs remain taxed at an ad valorem rate of 75%.  
Taxing MST (excluding spitless MST) at a $1.88 per ounce is designed to reduce the price disparity between discount and premium MST products. $1.88 per ounce is currently roughly equal to what the premium brands pay under the ad valorem system.  The tax on discount brands will increase dramatically – the tax on premium brands will remain about the same; however, if the wholesale prices on these premium products increase over time (inflation), then the tax would not rise commensurately since it is by weight.  The bill does include a sunset provision, whereby the $1.88 per ounce tax on non-spitless MST products, barring further legislative action, would revert back to a 75% ad valorem rate after 3 years.  
There is a nation-wide movement afoot to move to weight-based taxation systems for smokeless products (15 states currently use such a method, with 13 of those having changed to weight-based in the last 9 years).
This new taxation system will produce additional state revenue, by raising the taxes paid by discount MST brands.  The Dept. of Revenue has estimated tax revenue would increase by $1.1 million, although that’s assuming the same amount of product is purchased as before the tax increase.  Also, some popular MST companies lowered prices recently, having the net effect that this bill might result in as much as $1.8 million in additional revenue.    
 

According to the American Lung Association, “Increasing excise taxes on tobacco products is a proven way to reduce use, particularly among kids.” 

This bill also increases funding for the education and cessation fund by sending 25% of the annual tax revenue collected on MST to this fund, which may be used for tobacco education and cessation programs.    

Currently, if you order cigarettes for personal use over the Internet, you must pay state taxes on those purchases.  But in current state law, you do not have to pay taxes on any OTP products imported for personal use.  This bill closes that loophole.  

The bill also requires that cigars be sold in packages of at least five; that loose tobacco be sold in packages weighing at least one ounce; and that single dose units be sold in the original manufacturer’s packaging. 
